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McCray, Tiara

From: McCray, Tiara

Sent: Tuesday, February 20, 2024 2:52 PM

Subject: Reduction of Public Hearing Record - AB 784 (Washington Grove Lane)

Attachments: Request to Reduce Hearing Record_2-20-24.pdf

Importance: High

Greetings,  

 

I hope this email finds you well.  

 

Upon careful consideration of the Housing Opportunity Commission and Emory Grove United Methodist 

Church (the “Applicant’) February 15, 2024, request to reduce the Public Hearing Record deadline for 

abandonment case AB 784 (Washington Grove Lane), the Hearing Officer has decided to reduce the Public 

Record period. Pursuant to the attached Memorandum, the Public Hearing Record deadline for abandonment 

case AB 784 (Washington Grove Lane) has been reduced from March 30, 2024, to 5:00 PM on March 8, 2024. 

The reduction is implemented in an effort to minimize impacts to the Heritage Emory Grove development 

project while also ensuring that all parties of Record have sufficient time to provide their input and feedback on 

the matter referenced in the attached Memorandum. We encourage all parties of Record to be mindful of the 

revisions to the deadline period and submit any additional comments, concerns, or recommendations they may 

have as soon as possible. 

 

If you have any questions or require further clarification regarding the revised Public Hearing Record deadline, 

please do not hesitate to contact me at the information below. 

 

Thank you for your continued engagement and participation in this critical process. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Tiara McCray 

Property Acquisition Chief 

 

Department of Transportation 

Division of Transportation Engineering 

Property Acquisition Section 

100 Edison Park Drive, 4th Floor 

Gaithersburg, Maryland 20878 

240-777-7257 (o) 

240-720-7862 (m) 

 


